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T he annual Pinery Picnic is 
here! Come to Lakeshore 

Park for food, games and fun! 
 
The games: A var iety of carnival 
games and inflatable rides, horse 
rides, music, and more! Children, 
teenagers, and adults are all encour-
aged to play and have a great time. 
 
Enjoy the food!  Hot dogs, burg-
ers, mouth watering boneless chick-
en breast, vegetarian sandwiches, 
and all the trimmings! There will be 
a variety of drinks, with gourmet 
cookies for dessert. 
 
Art Show: Enjoy and appreciate 
the talents of area residents.  
Interested Artists sign up!! 

 
The Kids’ Fishing Derby provides 
the opportunity for kids to partici-
pate in the fishing experience. The 
fun begins at 8 a.m. You may sign-
up at the Bingham Lake Shelter (see 
the map on page 14) upon arrival or 
on the registration form found on 
the page of this newsletter. 
 
(See page 10 for registration form.) 

The following prices include snacks, 
games, and rides: 
 

PHA Members in good standing  
Adults: $5.00 ea.  
Children under 10 (free) 
  
Non-Members  
Adults: $10.00 ea. 
Children (under 10): $5.00 ea. 
 
All meals the day of the Picnic will be 
$10.00 for adults and $5.00 for chil-
dren (under 10) and may be limited in 
number. 

 
Sign up by July 21st and save 50%. 
 
 
Volunteers Needed! 
 Please consider giving one or two 
hours of your time to help make this a 
successful event for our community. 
If you are interested, please complete 
the Volunteer Sign Up sheet on page 
11 and return it to the PHA office by 
July 30. Looking for a Volunteer  
Coordinator. 
 
Promote Your Business  
by Sponsoring the Pinery Picnic! 
 If you would like to sponsor the 
Picnic Event, please see page 3 of this 
newsletter for more details. 

2014 Pinery Picnic,  
Art Show & Kids’ Fishing Derby 

Saturday, August 2, 2014 
8-10 a.m.—Kids’ fishing Derby 

11 a.m.—3 p.m.—Picnic 
10 a.m.—4 p.m.—Art Show 

Lunch served 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
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D ouglas County law requires that ALL dogs not on their owners’ 
property to be on a leash at all times. Dog owners who fail to 

leash their pets may face a fine of at least $50 per dog. 
 
 Douglas County offers several off-leash areas. Bayou Gulch Re-
gional Park provides the closest area to The Pinery.  
 

Bayou Gulch Regional Park provides 2+ acres of off-leash fun 
for man’s best friend on the east side of Fox Sparrow Road. The 
dog park area is adjacent to 2.5 miles of soft-surface trails that re-
quire dogs to be on leash as a courtesy to other trail users and 
wildlife. The dog park is open one hour before sunrise until one 
hour after sunset. 
 
Directions: Take Hwy. 83 south of Parker  to Bayou Gulch 
Road; travel east one mile and turn north on Fox Sparrow Road. 
The dog park is on the right (east) side of the park.  For more in-
formation please call Douglas County Parks at 720-733-6990. 
 

 You may find information regarding other Douglas County off-
leash areas on the Pinery website (www.pinery.org/Local 
Services/Pets and Wildlife). 

  
Dogs in Douglas County Must be Kept on Leash —  
It’s the Law 
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CodeRED is the phone emergency notification system that allows 
public safety personnel to send messages directly to residents.     
Home phone numbers, cellular  numbers or an email address may be 
entered so citizens can be contacted even if not at home.  All data will 
be kept confidential.  Registering is free online at 
www.DouglasCountyCodeRed.com. 

 
Douglas County CodeRed – Are You Registered 
to Receive Free Emergency Notifications 

D ouglas County Par-
enting Coalition is a 

community service agency 
created in 2006 as part of 
the Douglas County Youth 
Initiative.  Our Parenting 
PhD. website contains re-
sources for all of life’s par-
enting challenges as well 
as helpful articles and in-
formation about free, fami-
ly friendly events.  Our 
Parenting PhD. workshops 
are always free and open to 
the public.  There are top-
ics to interest everyone 
from parents of newborns 
to those with adult special 
needs kids…not to men-

 
Douglas County Parenting Coalition 
(a free community resource) 
www.dcparenting.org 

tion people with grandchil-
dren.  One of our summer 
workshops we are very ex-
cited about is on kids and 
disasters.  Did you know 
that 60% of Douglas County 
residents do not have a fami-
ly emergency plan? And 
there has never been an 
emergency preparedness 
workshop geared especially 
toward children and their 
special emotional needs—
until now. 
 Our website is 
www.dcparenting.org and 
we can be reached at dcpar-
enting@usa.com or 303-808
-7432. 

   
Promote Your Business  

and Get a Free Ad  
by Sponsoring the  

Pinery Picnic! 
 

 If you are interested in 
sponsoring any of the Picnic 
activities, call the PHA office, 
303-841-8572. 
 Sponsors will be given a 
free business card ad in the 
September issue of the Pinery 
newsletter and a sign with 
your business name will be 
placed at the sponsored  
activity. 
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On Earth Day, students in our class took a walk outside and com-
pared/contrasted features caused by human impact and those caused 
by Earth processes (nature).  We discovered an area on the edge of 
our parking lot that has been very impacted by erosion due to loss of 
vegetation over time through drought.  Students wrote proposals to 
Mrs.Tynecki to ask if we could plant wildflowers in this area--both to 
decrease erosion and to encourage pollinators in our schoolyard envi-
ronment---something we learned are in short supply here in our Citi-
zen Science study earlier in the year.  
 This kind of environmental awareness is important for elementary 
age students to connect them to their (natural) world, to build under-
standing of the issues impacting our environment, and to give them 
an authentic vehicle to improve and sustain the environment.  
 On May 19, we turned over and amended the soil, then planted 
deer resistant varieties of wildflower seed. Now, we're waiting for our 
seedlings to appear! 
One letter written by students: 
Dear Mrs. Tynecki, 
    Ms. West's class would like to have permission to help the environ-
ment by planting wildflowers by the east end of the parking lot en-
trance. This will help attract pollinators and stop erosion. It would 
make a good impression on newcomers in our community. These 
flowers will also teach students, teachers, and our community more 
about science and nature. It will set an example for others to help 
nature, pollinators, and the environment. This could also create an 
area for research where others can learn. There is currently some 
damage, but we will gladly place fresh soil where erosion has oc-
curred. These flowers will be quite beautiful and gorgeous. Clearly, 
we are asking your permission and support to create this wonderful 
area. 
                                                                                                            
Sincerely, 
Sara, Liberty, Alexis, and Tyler 
 
Jeannine West 
5th Grade Teacher 
Northeast Elementary School 

  
Wildflower Project At Northeast Elementary 
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Pinery Garden Club Happenings 
 
This spring we have experienced unpredictable weather. Mother Nature has 
been fierce with late season snowstorms, frequent hailstorms and lots of 
rain. One thing about Mother Nature is that she does not discriminate. She 
does not care if you are a novice or expert gardener. Everyone has to con-
tend with what she dishes out. This was evident when we went on our first 
garden club outing to Iris4U Garden in Denver. 
 Due to the torrential rains last September, the dry spells early in the year and recent hailstorms, the iris 
blooms were not as showy as in years past. We saw some plants whose growth had been stunted and did 
not have blossoms and others which had been damaged by hail. Still there were beautiful specimens to be-
hold in various shades of purple, oranges, pinks, yellows and white.  
 Because, the club was allowed to visit prior to the public, we had the undivided attention of “Iris Bob”, 
the owner. Between Bob and our own club garden expert, John; we received a wealth of information about 
irises, including: 
 

1. Irises actually set their flowers the year before the blooms appear. 
2. Although color is very important, some blooms are excellent specimens because of other factors 

such as having lots of ruffles on the petals. 
3. When you divide iris, remove the bloom-stalk because it will never bloom again. 
4. You should divide iris rhizomes every 3 to 4 years. 
 

Future Events 

We have been working hard planning new events. Yearly membership is only $30. Two of the events we 
have planned: 
 
● Chihuly at the Botanic Gardens 

The Denver Botanic Gardens is hosting world-renowned glass artist – Dale Chihuly. He is known 
throughout the world for beautiful glass sculptures his installations include the Royal Botanic Gar-
den in Kew, England. We will carpool from The Pinery. The cost is $15 for adults and $12 for those 
over 65 (group rates are cheaper if we have 10 people confirmed). We are trying to arrange a behind 
the scenes tour of this spectacular exhibit! 

● Winter Porch Pots at Tagawa  
Learn to transform your outdoor containers for the holidays. Join us for breakfast and a hands-on 
demonstration including holiday wreaths with fresh greens along with the pots. 

 
Gift Cards 

We are excited that we will be selling Tagawa gift cards. They will be available for fall planting and the 
holiday decorating season. Why buy gift cards from us? Buying the cards from us allows the club to earn 
money. For each card sold, Tagawa gives a small portion to the club. The money earned will help the club 
with future events and projects. 
 One project we want to start next year is to partner with an elementary school to create an edible gar-
den. We hope to not only educate children that potatoes do not come from a plastic bag in the grocery store 
but to encourage future gardeners! 
 Be sure to check out PineryGardenClub.weebly.com for information on the summer meetings and 
events dates and times. For additional helpful information, “like” our Facebook page facebook.com/
PineryGardenClub. 
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I t's common to see baby wild 
animals outside during spring, 

as a new generation makes its 
way into the world. Unless the 
animal appears injured or in dis-
tress, there may be no need to res-
cue them. 
People often mistakenly assume 
that a baby deer (a fawn) is or-
phaned when found alone. If he is 
calm and quiet, he is OK, and his 
mother deer (the doe) is probably 
nearby. A doe only visits and 
nurses her fawn a few times a day 
to avoid attracting predators. Un-
less you know the mother is dead, 
leave the fawn alone. 
Mother deer are wary of human 
smells, so if you have already 
handled the fawn, take a towel, 
rub it in the grass, and then wipe 

 
Found an Orphaned or Injured Baby Wild Animal? 
How to tell if baby animals are orphaned, injured, or perfectly fine—and 
what to do if they need your help 

down the fawn to remove all 
human scent. Then return the 
fawn to the place where you 
found him. 
Only if the fawn is lying on his 
side, or wandering and crying 
incessantly, is he likely to need 
help. If this is the case, contact a 
licensed wildlife rehabilitator. 
To find a rehabilitator, contact 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife 
(http://cpw.state.co.us). 
(from The Humane Society of 
the United States website—
www.humanesociety.org) 

 

 

 

STORAGE LOT NEWS 

T he Community Services 
Committee has been work-

ing on improving the drainage in 
the back of the South Storage 
Lot. There is now a culvert for 
drainage which should help pre-
vent the formation of ruts during 
the wet season. Good work 
CSC! 
 The committee also had 
some large steel bins removed 
that were inappropriately 
dumped in the lot. Please let the 
Pinery office know if you wit-
ness any kind of dumping at the 
storage lot as it is very expen-
sive to have it removed. 
 Thank you to all the lessees 
in the Pinery Storage Facility! 

 
 
           Homeowner 

 
September 2014 

Newsletter Deadline 

August 11, 2014 
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COVENANT CORNER  
The Pinery Architectural Review Committee 

Fencing 

In order to maintain the open 
space environment characteristic 
of the Pinery, use of split rail 
fencing is encouraged where 
fencing is needed.  Where con-
tainment of animals or small 
children is the goal, 2" x4" 
welded wire may be used on the 
inside of the fence, not to ex-
ceed the top rail, to ground  
level. 
 
Placement of the fence should 
be at or within setbacks speci-
fied in the “Dwelling, Construc-
tion, and Fence Restrictions” in 
the applicable Pinery Protective 
Covenants. 

2014 Architectural Review 
Committee Election  
Results 
 
The ARC Election was held as 
a part of the May 14 General 
Meeting.  The four candidates 
who came forward for the four 
open two-year terms were elect-
ed.  They are as follows:  John 
Grissom, Raymond Guth, Nico-
la Lund (Incumbent), and Brent 
Marsh (Incumbent). 
 
We want to thank these home-
owners in advance for their ser-
vice to the community.  We al-
so want to thank Robert 
Neyens, whose term has just 
completed, for his service on 
the Committee.   

Need to Repaint? 

To blend buildings as much as 
possible with our beautiful nat-
ural environment covenants re-
quire all structures in the Pinery 
to be in earth tones indigenous 
to the area.  This covenant re-
striction is a primary factor in 
the unique character of the Pi-
nery.  A sample board of ap-
proved shades is available in 
the Pinery HOA office.  Some 
colors not allowed are white, 
black, red, blue, yellow, pur-
ple, orange and pink.   
 
Submittal for architectural re-
view is not required if repaint-
ing using the same colors previ-

ously approved by the Architec-
tural Review Committee.  If your 
current colors pre-date your own-
ership or you are in any way un-
sure of the approval status of the 
colors on your house (e.g., if you 
don’t have an ARC approval letter 
on file), please submit samples of 
the colors prior to repainting.  Re-
application of an unapproved col-
or represents a new violation, 
with appropriate ARC enforce-
ment.   
 
If changing colors, samples must 
be submitted to the ARC for re-
view.   
 
For shades which clearly appear 
within the range presented by the 
office color board, the ARC ad-
ministrator can confirm the colors 
to be pre-approved.  You can at 
this point begin painting, the 
change will be noted by the ARC 
at the subsequent meeting, and 
you will get a confirmation letter 
for your files.   
 
If there is any question as to 
whether or not a color falls within 
the desired earth tone range, color 
chips submitted will be reviewed 
by the ARC at the subsequent 
meeting.  Be sure to have confir-
mation of ARC approval; either 
verbally if pre-approved or, 
through an ARC approval letter 
as described above before paint-
ing begins! 
 

Residents will occasionally tell 
of homes which they’ve seen 
that clearly are not within the 
approved range.  It may well be 
that the property has a Notice of 
Covenant Violation on file with 
the Douglas County Clerk and 
recorder, pending correction.  
For more information on this 
process, see the Pinery Architec-
tural Standards, available in our 
office or at www.pinery.org.  
The Public Notice of Policy 
Statement on page 11 describes 
this process which has been 
adopted to minimize costs while 
ensuring eventual compliance 
for this and other types of Cove-
nant violations. 
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Anonymous  
Complaints  

Reminder: The Architec-
tural Review Committee is 
unable to address anony-
mous complaints. 

  
Classic Pinery Filings  
Covenants Available  

Online 
 
 Covenants for Pinery  
filings 1-8A can be found  
on our website,  

www.pinery.org. 

From the menu on the left  
of the screen, select Cove-
nants.   
 
 If you don’t know your 
filing, there are instructions 
to help you determine which 
filing you are in. 

Submittal for architectural re-
view should include at mini-
mum: 
 
● Plot plan for property show-

ing: 
 Location of existing 

dwelling 
 Location of property 

lines and easements 
 Location of proposed 

fence 
 Measurements between 

all of the above 
 Drawing of proposed 

fence including location 
and width of gates (48" 
maximum) 

● Description of fence materi-
al (e.g. 2-rail split rail with 
2" x4" welded wire).  

● Signatures of affected 
neighbors to indicate that 
they are aware of the pro-
posed change, the meeting 
date, and time the plan will 
be presented to the ARC. 

 
In order to facilitate planting of 
seasonal vegetable gardens on-
ly, the Architectural Review 
Committee will allow an excep-
tion to the prohibition against 
wire mesh fencing within the 
following parameters: 
 
● Work with adjacent neigh-

bors to ensure views are not 
adversely affected 

● Contact the Utility Notifica-
tion Center of Colorado 1-

(continued from p 8) 800-922-1987 for locates be-
fore any digging takes place 

● Fence to be installed only 
during the growing season; 
not installed prior to April 
15 / removed no later than 
October 15.  Fence materials 
stored out of view when not in 
use. 

● Materials used should be se-
lected so that the visibility of 
the fence is minimized: 

● Fence no taller than 6'  
● Use 2" x4" welded wire  
● Narrow posts, also no taller 

than 6', such as the 6' studded 
T-post available for utility 
fences. 

 
Please ensure your seasonal fence 
meets these requirements! 
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Castlewood 
Canyon 
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Saturday 

August 16, 2014 
Shea Stadium 

3270 Redstone Park Cir.,  
Highlands Ranch 



Saturday 
September 13, 2014 

Town of Castle Rock Utilities 
175 Kellogg Ct.,  

Castle rock 

 
Douglas County Household Chemical Roundups 

9 a.m.—3 p.m. 
Open to residents of Douglas County 

Acceptable Items: oil-based 
paint and paint products, auto-
motive fluids, antifreeze, vehi-
cle and household batteries, 
house and garden chemicals, 
fluorescent light bulbs, CFLs, 
fuels, items containing mercu-
ry, propane tanks, and car and 
pickup truck tires (remove 
from rim). 
 
Unacceptable Items: business 
and commercial waste, radio-
active waste, electronic waste 
(computers, TVs, etc.), explo-
sive waste, smoke detectors, 
scrap metal, oil drums, asbes-
tos, medical waste or any com-
pressed gases other than pro-
pane. 
 
You will need: a dr iver ’s li-
cense, water bill, utility bill or 
phone bill as proof of residen-
cy. 
 
Cost: A contr ibution of $25 
per vehicle is requested to help 
offset the high cost of hazard-
ous waste disposal.  
 
Latex Paint Disposal Tips:  
Water-based latex paint is 

NOT a hazardous waste, and 
can be safely disposed of with 
your regular household gar-
bage once it is dried out and 
no longer liquid 

Mix the paint with kitty litter, 
dirt or sand to help it dry out 
and solidify 

Break the top layer and stir so 
that wet paint underneath can 
dry faster 

Dried-out cans of paint with the 
lid off can be discarded in 
household trash 

 
 

For more information, call: 

Roundup Hotline 
720-200-1592 

or visit  
www.tchd.org/ 

householdchemical.htm 
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Use of the Pinery Logo 

  
Because the Pinery logo is a 
registered trademark, it may 
not be used for any purpose 
by either an individual or 
corporation without written 
approval of the PHA Board 
prior to use.  

If Your Trash is Missed 

 
Pinery Trash Program 

 Please call Waste Manage-
ment first at 303-797-1600. 
Identify yourself as being in 
The Pinery Preferred trash pro-
gram. Do not include the direc-
tional sign (N, S, E or W) in 
your street address when call-
ing. If this does not resolve 
your problem, please contact 
the PHA office at 303-841-
8572.  
 
Suggestion: With the windy 
days that we experience, you 
will want to be sure that your 
trash is well secured when you 
put it out for pick-up. Also, you 
may want to put your address 
on your trash cans so that if 
they end up down the street, it 
will be easier to retrieve them.  

  
Pinery Homeowners’  

Association, Inc. 

8170 Hillcrest Way 
303-841-8572 

Customer Service 
303-797-1600 

  
 
 

Holiday Schedule 
Trash Pick up 

 
New Year’s Day 

Memorial Day 

 4th of July 

Labor Day 

Christmas Day 
  

 If the holiday falls on  
Monday, trash and/or recycling 
pickup will be on the Tuesday 
following the holiday. 

 
2014 Pinery ACH Trash Payment Schedule 

 

I f you are using the Pinery automatic pay system (ACH)   
to make trash payments, see the payment schedule below. 

 
$60.75 will be paid out of your bank  

account on the following dates:   
2014 

March 12 
June 11 

September 10 
December 10    

 Please be sure to inform the PHA office if your account 
changes for any reason, or if you wish to discontinue your 
ACH payment. 
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